

Gateside & District Community Association
Minutes 14 September 2017 7.30pm Memorial Hall

Present: Hannah Phillips, Bill Gillan, Frankie Carslake, Babs Bernard,
Norma Robertson, Susan Jack, Grace Cronie. Elma Brown

Apologies: PC Kristin Bellingham , PC Graeme Whittaker, Teri Gillan, Kat
Wright, Jane McNaughton

In attendance: Cllr Andy Heer, Cllr Donald Lothian

Minutes Proposed: Grace Cronie **Seconded:** Babs Bernard

Community Matters

1. The minutes of this and subsequent meetings will be displayed in the notice board (HP)
2. Sign at Bower Park needs attention. DL has reported this
3. Speeding - get in touch with Fife Camera Partnership to see what current plan is (HP)
4. Planning applications - trees have been removed without permission on Station Road. Councillors advised delay in TPO correspondence due to holiday cover, but that if no reply by the next meeting Lesley Hunter should contact them directly.
5. Road closure A912 at the end of October - re-route via Glenfarg. This road will be closed for 5-6 weeks.
6. State of repair of road on entering Gateside from Strathmiglo in need of attention. May be due to increased traffic from lorries. Pot holes and defects can be reported via Fife Council website.
7. Unadopted roads - an argument that the budget for these should be reviewed was put forward at the meeting. Council tax payers are not receiving the same service as their neighbours if their roads unadopted not through choice. David Alexander/David Ross to be contacted re administration who decide council policy.
8. Bus shelters on main road near mill in need of cleaning. DL to report
9. Bin collection - this has moved to online notices. You can phone and request that you are sent a paper copy if you wish one. HP to display one in noticeboard.
10. November 9th will be the remembrance service. BC to be asked re service. Wreaths to be given back for redistribution.

Hall business

1. Proposed grit bin. If we buy new one for hall car park, DL will advise that broken one from Leden Urquhart to be removed and new hall bin to be serviced.
2. Clock needs fixed please (BG)
3. Changing station now installed in disabled bathroom. Oven door appears ok.

4. Heating panel to be looked at - alternatives that are easier to manage. HP to check SCVO

Events / Fund Raising

Gateside Gallop 2017 was excellent fundraiser with 130 runners and thanks to all who helped with this. £654.00 raised after expenses.

Hogmanay band to be confirmed - BG

GMS would like to do a concert. This would be much appreciated and well received. Possible date November - BG to ask. We would like to make this a partial fundraiser for Seniors Lunch.

Fundraising Quiz / Film night to be in Jan/Feb

Treasurers report:

OSCR accounts have been filed and contact details changed. Hall bookings are good and varied with many new clubs including Fife Cat Shelter, the National Cavey Club and the Motorhome Club using the hall for private events. Insurance to be checked for car park area and disclaimer notice sourced (KW and HP)

Bank balance - 10,429.80

AOB

A letter was received from the WRI regarding the cleanliness of the hall.

Next meeting: 12 October, 2017